
DEIA Task Force Meeting Agenda 
Date: 2022-03-10
Minute Taker: Hannah Williams  
Meeting Location: Online Through Zoom
Present: Chris Prom, Elisabeth Paulus, Victor Jones, Erik Chapman, DoMonique Arnold, Sylvia Figueroa Ortiz, Jen Yu, Jake MacGregor, Heather Murphy, George Gottschalk, JJ Pionke, Norris Purdy
Absent: Zoe Revell, Joe Lenkhart, Lauren Phegley

Agenda Items

1. Announcements and Accolades
· Victor shared that BTAA is having another big convening on Monday about shared resources and collections. George noted that past convenings have been recorded and are available for viewing: 
· https://btaa.zoom.us/rec/play/WtDrW45yuF2OXy_W8T4GBfagExu9UmVnjtPVg34poHLuOxgipbWbE5B9NWrnz3b8vqYs0XnBPVQ1K1vn.kGrjXtPycxdiyL0o?pwd=M29UNmRMVCtBQVRvTlRYSmgrYVI4QT09
1. Discussion Item – Displaying the word "welcome" in different languages and flags around the world in the Library (Jen-Chien) 
· This agenda item was Jen’s suggestion. Jen noted that the idea of sharing the word welcome in other languages or international flags makes her uncomfortable. It is the people or the service that make a place welcoming. We are a land grant institution and the idea of putting a flag on land that is not our own is uncomfortable. 
· JJ agrees. He believes that representation is important and would like to suggest ongoing welcoming events for the new merged RIS/UGL unit. The electronic posters in the library could showcase different cultural events/holidays. There has been a lack of cultural outreach in the library. 
· Chris provided some context for the proposal. A group proposed to EC to make the Marshall Gallery a more welcoming place. Moving forward there would be a process to consult with other groups in the library to come up with both short term and long-term changes. There is nothing specific in the works for this, this was just a proposed suggestion. UGL services will start in fall of ’22 and Chris believes there should be something in the Marshall Gallery to make it more welcoming. 
· Jen added that the discussion of this could be causing stress to others. She believes this kind of activity goes against the decolonization of our collections/libraries. 
· George noted that these welcome flags could cause issues and typically do not feature Native American languages. By trying to be inclusive, certain groups are being excluded. 
· Victor wants to caution against not doing anything because we cannot do everything. 
· JJ noted that making the space more user friendly would make it more welcoming. Adding tables, better lighting, and chairs, tv monitors would be a better use of time, space, and energy. He would also love to see a Library event that highlights the indigenous languages of the US and/or differences between Tribes. This might be a good project for the UGL/RIS merged group. 
· Victor added that he will share the groups thoughts with David Ward and the Student Centered Focus Spaces Task Force.
· Sylvia noted that the UGL was made more welcoming through the use of student art spaces, like cases. She believes when people walk into the Library they should see themselves represented. 
· George agreed that perfection is the enemy of the good and brought up the badges that people can use to show allyship and how those do not of themselves mean something is being done. Not everyone will be happy with what is done.
1. Team Updates 
Assessment Team – Team Leader: JJ Pionke 
· Focus group invitations have been sent out. It has been slow going, but this is not unexpected. Two emails have been sent out about this. Focus groups should be starting after spring break. 
· Victor brought up doing up open hours for the baseline survey/focus groups. The team liked this idea. 
· JJ encouraged everyone who is not a facilitator to participate if so desired. More participation is needed and they might move to interview style format if they do not get enough participants for a full focus group.
· Jen added that there is a decent number of participants all together, but there is not enough in each individual employment category. She brought up the idea of providing an incentive for people to participate. This has previously been brought up to Dean Wilkin but was not approved. There have been prior instances of the library utilizing incentives for staff participation. 
· George feels that incentives are a good idea because we are asking people to put themselves in a potentially emotionally taxing situations that is outside the scope of their normal job duties.
· Victor will advocate for the inclusion of incentives with Dean Wilkin.
· JJ brought up the idea of doing a snack box for participants. 
Communication Team 
· Currently putting together a video of people reading the definitions of DEIA. They will be sending out a call for volunteers. The text will be posted in teams for feedback before being sent out to libnews. 
· They have been focusing on different ways to communicate about trainings in the future, like libnews, hangouts, library office notes, and flyers.
· The group has also been talking about adding the ACRL diversity alliance statement, featuring our vision statement in a more prominent location, and providing examples of what the library is doing in each of the areas of the four pillars. Victor and Heather are currently working on a webform to collect these examples. 
HR Processes, Training, & Programming Team
· Sylvia provided an update on the cultural houses. Subcommittee is rethinking the plan for the cultural houses outreach based on feedback from the group. 
· Jake provided an update for the consultancy. Victor is the current point person for questions about that. Subcommittee has been discussing who should be the train-the-trainers. Chris had suggested the taskforce. This will be an ongoing discussion. A clear understanding is needed of how often the consultant will train the trainers. 
· Zoe email feedback- I won’t be attending today’s meeting so here is my input:
Dr. Ellen indicated that the different modules would have different types of training so I don’t believe there is a one training for all.  That said, I do think it would be a good idea for the those on the task force that are interested in being a trainer to “pilot” a training so that we would have a better idea of the time commitment and give feedback to Dr. Ellen on the training before it is opened up the library as a whole.  I agree with Chris that it might be helpful for the task force for cohesion and I also agree with the feedback below that we want to be inclusive of the library as a whole so that we can get as diverse a set of trainers as possible.
· Victor shared that the task force will be the pilot group to receive the training (but not all of the task force will be trainers). Ellen would use feedback from that to modify the training she would provide for others. 
1. Other items 

Summary/Action Items:
· BTAA convening on Monday from 10-11:15 for those who wish to attend 
· More participation is needed for focus groups. Victor will advocate for incentives (snack boxes) for the focus groups. 
· Schedule open hours for survey/focus groups after break. Victor will send out information to pick a date/time.  
· There will be a call for volunteers for the DEIA video that will be shared on teams along with the webform to collect library “success stories”
· More clarity was given about train the trainers from Ellen. 

